

An ISO 45001:2018 Certified Institution Affiliated to Central Board of Secondary Education

Circular No.48/P&G/2020-21

February 11, 2021

<u>Circular for Parents / Guardian of the pupils of Classes X & XII</u> Sub: Health Declaration

Dear Parents / Guardian,

This is in continuation to the Circular No.47/P&G/2020-21 dated February 10, 2021 regarding the measures taken by the school for reopening following the State Government's directions. As mentioned there, parents are required to submit a Health Declaration Form, in the evening, prior to the day scheduled for a particular pupil to attend school, on an ongoing basis.

For example, if a pupil is scheduled to attend school on 12.02.2021, a link will be shared on 11.02.2021 through the School App Skolaro containing the Health Declaration Form, and that has to be filled in by parents for their wards, between 5:00 p.m. and 10:00 p.m. on 11.02.2021 to enable a child to attend School on 12.02.2021. The form can be filled by logging in using the email IDs of the pupils under the domain "southpoint.edu.in" which have been provided to them by the School, recently. No other email ID can be used for authentication. So, if any pupil has still not activated their Office 365 account and its email ID, they should do the same at the earliest. Please refer to our Circular No. 45/P&G/2020-21(Revised) dated 06.02.2021 in this regard.

Once the form is filled in and submitted, automated mails will reach addressed to the parents on the same Email IDs, advising them whether or not to send their wards to School, based on their response. Any pupil who is advised not to attend School the next day based on the health declaration submitted, must not attend School on the next day. A copy of the declaration will also automatically reach their teachers. Non-submission of the form would also mean that the pupil is not to attend the School.

Fresh links will be provided for each day a pupil is expected to come to school, as per the schedule of classes which will be shared with them shortly. We urge all to fill the form in the evening prior to their scheduled day of coming to school. In case of any clarification. Please email to ithelpdesk.sphs@southpoint.edu.in

Thank you.

Principal